[image: ]We are located in the nursery building of- 
Thorley Hill Primary School
Park Lane
Bishop’s Stortford
Herts
CM23 3NH
11.50am-3.00pm


Newsletter
Autumn Term 2- 2017







   Dear Parents/Carers,
What a fantastic first half term we have had all getting to know each other and settling in to our new exciting surroundings! This newsletter is a little update for you to let you know about any changes this term and some reminders. I’ve also added useful dates for the rest of the term at the side. 
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Deputy Manager 
As you all know sadly Mrs Laws is moving to the main school to work in reception, but we are lucky enough to be keeping her with us until we find a new Deputy Manager. I will keep you updated on the recruitment process when appropriate. 
Dates
Friday 3rd November- 2.40pm
Enterprise week finale
Tuesday 19th December- 
Last day of term- we will be closing just before the rest of Thorley Hill school at 1.20pm
Wednesday 20th Dec- Tuesday 2nd Jan- Holidays
Wednesday 3rd January-
INSET day
Thursday 4th January-
Spring Term begins




        


Snack Contribution
We ask for a voluntary donation towards the snack we provide. We aim to have two choices of fruit/vegetable each day. A suggested amount is 25p per session. You can pay by cash on a weekly basis in to the blue tin by the entrance/exit. You are also welcome to pay termly by cash or bank transfer if you would prefer. Please email/call for bank details. Thank you to everyone that has contributed so far.

[image: ]Questionnaires
A big thank you to everybody that filled out one of our questionnaires. The comments and feedback were so positive, and it was valuable to gain your honest opinions at this stage. Please let me know if you are happy for any of your comments to be quoted on any future promotion for Sunflowers Pre-School. 

		[image: ]Tapestry/Focus Child Weeks
Now the children have settled in we have begun our ‘Focus Child Week’s. We will ask for your feedback on anything your child is currently interested in or any new aspects of their life. Together with our assessments, we spend a week enhancing their learning using our child-led ethos and some thought out opportunities to encourage new experiences. You will get observations on tapestry during this week and we encourage you to send some back to us too please. The following week you will be invited to come and speak to us about your child’s focus week findings and discuss any concerns/next steps. When it is not your child’s focus week you will have a reduced amount of observations than you have had so far. Please let one of us know if you are having problems accessing Tapestry.
 A useful guide for parents is- ‘What to expect, when?’ www.foundationyears.org.uk
Pick Up Time
Please keep us informed of anyone new picking up at the end of the day. It is our Safeguarding responsibility to not allow your child to be collected by anyone unfamiliar to us unless they have the password that you have provided us with.
30 Hours Funding
If you are accessing the 30 hours funding I will be asking you to pop in at the end of the session soon to sign the Spring term section of the Parent Declaration form. Please ask if you would like the guidance sent to you again.

Colder Weather
Now that the weather is getting colder, please ensure your child has a named warm coat, hat and gloves with them every day, so that we can continue to make use of our outdoor provision. 

[image: ]Contact Us-
Manager- Louisa Cowler (Key Worker)
Deputy Manager- Clare Laws (Key Worker)
Early Years Practitioner- Sarah Pointon
Email- sunflowers.preschool17@gmail.com
Phone- 07752 562206 
Website- www.sunflowerspreschool.co.uk
Facebook- @sunflowers17
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